
Howler Newsletter update for 

October, 2023: 
 

1st Vice Report for Howler 

October, 2023 

 

Please bring soda can tabs to the General 

Meetings. 

 

The Joel Fund hosts a veteran’s coffee 

connection on the fourth Wednesday of 

every month at 8:30a. You can participate in 

person or virtually. You can learn more or 

register at 

https://www.thejoelfund.org/north-carolina-

veterans-coffee/.  

 

Had a great turnout at the Heart of Carolina 

Mustang Honor the Heros Mustang and all 

Ford car show on 30 September. The Post 

was one of the sponsors of the event that 

raised funds for area first responders.   

 

Please put a spot on your calendar for 9a to 

3p on 15 November for the Food Drive. It 

will be held at the Food Lion located at 2458 

SW Cary Parkway. We cannot hold this food 

drive without volunteers. We need at least 

two trucks for transporting donations to 

Dorcas. Please reach out to me directly at 

919-319-9062 or mleazer32@gmail.com by 

October 20th if you can volunteer. 

 

Thank you, 

First Vice Commander, M. Wayne Leazer 
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